Name of person being nominated:
 Mark Branco
Nominee Team #: 433
Name of person submitting nomination: Margaret Mary Rilling 

Describe why the person being nominated should be recognized through this award (600 words or less):

The Firebirds First Team 433 is a group of well spoken, robotics active girls, who are truly passionate about the work that they do. None of this however would be possible without the support of their mentors. One Mentor in particular has made a great impact on their lives over the past year, Mr. Mark Branco. Some of the girls on the team have described him as “Informative, helpful without taking over, great at getting girls to think, and a positive influence.” Another girl said “Extremely patient and willing to teach and make sure you understand. He helps you to come to well thought out conclusions and ways of doing things.” Mr. Branco has shown the girls to have an appreciation of simplicity and getting the job done. He understands the struggles of balancing school work and robotics because of his daughter on the team. His daughter, now a sophomore, was in the shop everyday last year’s build season, thanks to his support. Even before he truly understood what FRC was he came down to the shop every day after school. This is how he learned what FIRST truly means, by watching the girls learn. This coming season will only be his 2nd year with FRC. He always makes a point to tell parents when their daughter is truly growing on the team, even only through one year he can recognize this. He is very realistic with the girls as well. He can evaluate situations and tell them what they need to hear, either good or bad. He is very willing to help with community service as well. He attended more than half of the events over the summer, as well as drove most of the robots and supplies. He drove the robot and pits to every almost every competition last year. When the team went to Nationals (much thanks to him) he drive the pits a grueling 14 hour drive, which he even admitted, was not very fun. But he understood the importance of introducing the girls to an experience like this. When in Nationals (his First Nationals) he came in and checked in with the girls, about once an hour, but this is what they like about him. He is equally supportive of them, but lets them learn and create for themselves. If there is a question, he is on speed dial, willing to help. Besides his initiative to teach, he is also a fabulous mechanic, and there is no doubt that he could build the best robot ever through FIRST. But he doesn’t. He teaches and inspires the team to stride towards this goal of having made something to be proud of. He says it all the time “When you can look at the robot and say, ‘I made that’ then you have a great robot.” He has also said, “Even if you girls do terribly, it doesn’t matter. What really matters is that it was yours.” Words like this stand out and push the girls forward. As proud member of the Firebirds he hangs his Engineering Inspiration and two Chairman’s Awards in his house. He has taught these girls things they could never learn in a classroom. The motto he goes by is, “I work for the girls,” and he truly does. 
